
 

No red flags yet in swine flu vaccine tests

August 21 2009

(AP) -- U.S. health officials say there have been no problems so far in
tests of the new swine flu vaccine.

Participants earlier this month got their first shots of the vaccine. Health
officials on Friday said there have been no serious side effects reported.

While the vaccine so far appears to be safe, doctors won't know until
next month whether it's effective against swine flu.

Government officials think around 50 million doses of vaccine could be
available to the public by mid-October. Nearly 8,000 hospitalizations
and 522 deaths have been reported in the United States since swine flu
virus was first seen in April.

---

On the Net:

CDC report: http://www.cdc.gov/

©2009 The Associated Press. All rights reserved. This material may not be
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